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	UNIVERSITY/STUDENTS’ UNION CONSULTATIVE GROUP



	15th July 2005 

	3.30-5.00pm 


	MINUTES



	Chair
	Tony Rich, Registrar (AHR)

	Present
	Rachel Fletcher, Director of Student Support (RF), Paula Rothero, Assistant Director of Student Support (PR), Darren Baker, Customer Services and Marketing Manager (DB), John Donaldson, University Safety Officer (JD), Moira Collett, Academic Registrar (MC), Andrew Nightingale, Director of Estate Management (ARN), Antony Blackshaw, SU General Manager (AB), John Gilfillan, SU Membership Services Manager (JG), Gareth Oughton, SU President (GO), Tamoor Ali, SU VP Academic & Welfare (TA), Shruti Dudhia, SU Student Development (SD), Lucy Sutton, SU VP Finance & Services (LS), John Bragaglia, SU VP Sports & Societies (JB), Siobhan Kinealy, Incoming SU President (SK), Bav Patel, Incoming SU VP Academic & Welfare (BP), Steve Tighe, Incoming SU VP Sports & Societies, Gareth Barrett, Incoming SU VP Finance & Services (GB), Richard Brabner, Incoming SU VP Student Development (RB)     

	Apologies
	There were no apologies 

	Secretary
	Zoe Kent, SU Administrative Assistant (ZK) 


	1)
	Introductions
	Ref no.
	Init.

	
	
	
	

	
	The group introduced themselves. 
	88/2005
	

	
	
	
	

	2)
	Minutes of the previous meeting 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	The minutes of the last meeting were agreed as a true and accurate record. 
	89/2005
	

	
	
	
	

	3)
	Matters Arising 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	70/2005 – It was confirmed that Bar 33 will not be operating at the Quays. ARN and Trevor Beckett (TB) to look at costings for making the space usable as at the moment it is just a shell. It was noted that AB and TB have compiled a rough business plan for a coffee shop to be situated there and are currently looking at alternative sources of money. It was noted that external providers are still being looked into but that they would need to be in location by October when the new students start. 
Catering will be installing some vending machines at the Quays. 

There was a discussion about providing a shuttle service from Quays to Campus for the first two weeks of the October term. It was agreed to look into this 

72/2005 – DB said he had spoken to the porters about installing extra recycling bins and is trying to find an outside company to come and collect the paper that has been left outside the towers. 

It was noted that clothing is also still being left despite the facility being taken away.  DB to investigate suitable weather-proof storage and SU will provide transport to take clothes to Tesco’s where there are clothing bins. 

77/2005 – It was noted that the laundrette will be run by an outside company who will ensure the machines run properly. Students will be able to contact the company on a free phone number if they have a problem. It was requested that ‘Southcourts Laundrette’ stay on the agenda  
80/2005 – It was noted that entertainment will be put on in Room 4.01 during Freshers Week so that there is a non-alcoholic social space. 

82/2005 – It was noted that the report on Avon Way and Quays is being compiled at the moment. It was agreed to bring this to USUCON once it has been completed.     
	90/2005
91/2005

92/2005
93/2005

94/2005

	ARN, TB

SU
DB

AB

	
	
	
	

	4)
	Feedback from Meetings 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	Welfare Forum (27/05/05)
The minutes were approved by the group

Sports Advisory Group (No Minutes Available) 
	95/2005
96/2005
	

	
	
	
	

	5)
	Candles in residences – wording of regulation 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	JD explained that there had been a serious fire in Walton Court due to a candle being placed on a computer monitor. The person involved had difficulty getting out because of heavy smoke and a dumbbell blocking the doorway. The candle regulations are now being reworked as a result of this. It was agreed they need to be clearer as current rules allowing them to be used for decoration are a bit vague. The SU representatives were concerned about taking candles away for religious purposes. The group accepted the new regulations but requested that the guidelines include a section saying that applications may be made for candles for religious purposes. 
SD said that the Rabbit will be running an article for new and returning students. 
AB asked what the policy is for cleaners removing candles from student accommodation. It was noted that students would get the candles back if they asked for them.    
	97/2005

	VI

RB

	
	
	
	

	6)
	Sports Centre Usage
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	JB was concerned about slots of astroturf being hired out for commercial ventures. It was noted that this is because the Sports Centre is being put under pressure from the University to make money. JB wanted to make sure that the space will continue to be prioritised for students. AHR said he will raise this issue with David Williams (DW) as he agreed there needs to be a balance. AHR to report back.   
	98/2005
	AHR

	
	
	
	

	7)
	London 2012
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	JB wanted to thank the University for their support for the Olympics bid. It was noted that DW has taken part in a number of interviews stating that the University wants to be host to a training camp. 

It was noted that a group is being set up to discuss aspects of the Olympics. ST to attend.    
	99/2005
	ST

	
	
	
	

	8)
	On-Line exam results access for Exchange/ Erasmus students.
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	TA was concerned that all other students can check their results online but Exchange and Erasmus students cannot. MC to look into this.  
	100/2005
	MC

	
	
	
	

	9) 
	Alumni Mentoring for Careers 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	TA was keen to set up an alumni mentoring scheme. MC said this is already in operation. TA requested that the service be advertised further as he was not aware of the service.
	101/2005
	MC

	
	
	
	

	10)
	Update on Ramadan Arrangements
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	LS said the Students Union have secured the Hex space for Ramadan. She said that the Islamic society will need the space until midnight for the first 3 weeks and then until 6am for the weeks after that. LS said the only problem is that the Blues Bar has to remain open because of the fire exit. LS suggested having a steward present in there as the services do not need to be running. MC enquired as to the likelihood of volunteers from the Islamic society or another voluntary organisation being able to do this. It was agreed this would not be suitable. It was also agreed that it would not viable for patrol staff to include this in their rounds. ARN, MC and JG to find a solution for this.  
	102/2005
	ARN, MC, JG

	
	
	
	

	11)
	Future Relationships with Colchester Institute 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	It was agreed it would be beneficial to build closer links with Colchester Institute. 
	103/2005
	

	
	
	
	

	12)
	Any Other Business 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	It was noted that one of the blocks in Avon Way does not have any working phones. DB said this will be sorted by October. 
AHR said the working group has prepared a report which identifies that membership of University Council should be reduced from 35 to 25.  This meant that SU representation was to be dropped from 2 to 1 representative.  AHR apologised to the SU for lack of consultation on this issue. It was agreed that having 35 members is considerably outdated and that there will now be 13 lay members and 12 University members. AHR warned that this may even be reduced further but he guaranteed that one of these positions would definitely be available for an SU Representative. 
GO thanked the University USUCON representatives for the meetings that have taken place this year. AHR also thanked the SU representatives.  
	104/2005
105/2005

106/2005
	DB



	
	
	
	

	13)
	Date and Time of Next Meeting 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	The Date and Time of the next meeting will be Thursday 22nd September at 1.30pm. 
	107/2005
	


